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March 29, 2022 
 
Re: Notice of Proposed Rate Changes 
  
Dear Cascade Natural Gas Customer: 
 
On March 24, 2022, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (“Cascade”) filed the Protected Plus Excess Deferred Income Tax (“EDIT”) 
tariff revision with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (WUTC) proposing an overall average 0.01 percent 
decrease for most customer groups with natural gas service. The changes are proposed to become effective May 1, 2022.   
Distribution system transportation customers (Schedule 663) will see a slight increase on their bill. If the WUTC approves the proposal, the total 
increase for Schedule 663 customers using 285,214 therms per month will be 0.36 percent or $39.93 more per month, bringing the total average 
monthly Cascade bill to $11,176.21 from $11,136.28. The average bill includes the monthly basic charge which has not changed with this filing. 
Current average rate, due to tiered rate structures based on individual customer consumption, for Schedule 663 is $0.06068 and the proposed rate 
change will increase the rate to $0.06082. 
 
Cascade makes the following filing to rectify a potential Internal Revenue Service normalization violation. This filing is intended to correct a potential 
normalization violation as it relates to the amortization of the EDIT. 
The WUTC will review the filing and has the authority to set final rates that may vary from Cascade’s requests, either higher or lower, depending on 
the results of its investigation. 
 
For additional information on the proposed rate changes, visit Cascade’s website at www.cngc.com; call 888-522-1130; or write to c/o 
Cascade Regulatory Department, 8113 W Grandridge Blvd, Kennewick WA 99336-7166. 
You can contact the WUTC to submit comment or to be notified of the scheduled open meeting, at which time the proposal will be 
considered by the commission: 

• On the WUTC website at www.utc.wa.gov, and click on Submit a Comment 
• By email to: comments@utc.wa.gov  
• By phone at: 888-333-9882 
• In writing:  WUTC, P.O. BOX 47250, Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

Please include your name and mailing address, reference the name of company (Cascade Natural Gas Corporation) and Advice No. CNG/W22-
03-02. 
The WUTC is committed to providing reasonable accommodations to participants with disabilities: Contact WUTC at 
360-664-1132, 306-664-1243 or email humanresources@utc.wa.gov. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at the number below. 
 
Sincerely, 
Brian Cunnington – 509.734.4539 or brian.cunnington@cngc.com  
Dustin Knowles – 360.336.3956 or dustin.knowles@cngc.com  
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation | Manager, Industrial Services 
8113 W. Grandridge Blvd., Kennewick. WA  98336 
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